
             NEVADA  PAINT HORSE  CLUB 
July 30, 2005 MINUTES 
 
Attendance: Shirley & David Ruby, Kerri Ruby, Todd & Becky Goodwin, April Boone, Kaye Letchworth, 
Gene & Sandi Young, Sherry Gibb, Buck & Carol Brown, Dave Roush, Marissa Titlow, Lynn Titlow, Lynn 
Waugh, Bing Bingham, Roland Timney, Summer Joy Mason, Sarah McLemore, Meeghan Sheehan, Cherie 
Vance, Christine Boehle, Evelyn Bekakis, Jean Ettinger, Richard Paus, Ken Winder, Tracy Smith, Sammantha 
Pope, Lynne Zahigian, Janice Casey, Sandy McManus, Pam Giovanetti, Beverly Thomas, Toni Dalluge, 
Carolyn Greene, Lena Struble, Melanie Ragsdale, Amanda Brinnand, Karyn Myers, Carol Pchelkin, Suzanne & 
Kaylee Madsen, Christen Thayer, Priscilla Dickison, Gwen Russell, Eric & Jane Struble, Roy & Carol Bock, 
Sharon & Gary Avery 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Gary Avery at the horseshow lunch break.   Motion to approve 
the minutes from the last meeting as mailed to the membership, motion passed. 
 
Treasurer report given by Sharon Avery in the absence of Sheila Plimpton.  Currently have a total balance of 
$18,334.00 which includes (2) $5000.00 CD’s, $166.00 Youth Scholarship Fund and $8,168.00 in the bank.  
This total includes some of the stall fees from the July 30th show but not all, and of course, none of the show 
proceeds.  However, all of the motel fees and most of the air fares have already been paid for the remaining 
shows/judges so it looks like we should have a good year.  Motion to approve the report, passed. 
 
It was announced that Kassi Venturacci will be the recipient of the NPHC scholarship award for this year, to a 
round of applause from all in attendance.  Kassi is a new youth member of NPHC and although not active in 
horseshows she has been an active participant on the high school rodeo team having earned  the all around 
champion title at several events.  Congratulations Kassi!! 
 
Gwen Russell will take over the Directors position held by Jennifer Aufill, due to the fact that Jennifer didn’t 
join the club this year, and one of the requirements for being a Director is membership in the club, per Article 
III of the By-Laws. 
 
Sharon Avery brought up the subject of stall rentals for our shows.  It seems that over 50% of the stalls are 
reserved for the up coming POR show in August, so she encouraged everyone to get their payments in if they 
were going to require stalls.  Also, in the future, if you reserve stalls and can’t make the show, you must call at 
least 3 days in advance to cancel or you will be charged for the stalls.  Sharon has been turning people away 
only to find that there are empty stalls on the day of the show.  It only takes a phone call and it could save you 
some money. NEWS FLASH, as of 8-2-05 there are no stalls available, however there are about 20 outside 
covered pens still available so be sure to call Sharon NOW if you need one, they  won’t last long. You can 
reach her at (775)867-3154. 
 
Start thinking about your ad in the directory this year, it won’t be long and we’ll start putting it together.  If you 
have any questions call Becky Goodwin at 702-723-5310 or drop her an email at ropers@sandyvalley.net and 
I’m sure she’ll be able to help you. 
 
Meeting was adjourned and everyone went back to showing their horses. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Sandi Young, Secty 
 
Remember, next month the meeting will be held under the trees on Sunday morning after the show.   
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